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Van Buren County SAFE Coalition

December Meeting Minutes

Location: VBCH Community Services Center
Tuesday, December 17, 2013
2:00 pm
Meeting called to order by Melissa Daugherty at 2:00 p.m.

Members Present: Rhonda Carter – Other/Community Member, Melissa Daugherty – Youth Serving Organization, Dr. Pam Ewell – Schools, Susan Frey – Local Governmental Agency, Lee McIntosh – Law Enforcement, Kris Rankin – Parent, Abby Rider – Youth, Ginger Shaw – Youth Serving Organization, Tom Walkup – Local Government, Cierstynn Welcher – Youth, Tammy Wetjen-Kesterson – Other Organization, MaryAnn Williams –Other Organization 
November Minutes approved by: Susan Frey Second: MaryAnn Williams 
	Topic: DFC Update – In Packet 
· Melissa shared that it is in a new format that everyone should have received by email because digitally it is interactive.  People can click on items in the digital version and receive more information on that subject.    
ACTION STEP:  None 

	Topic: YLC Update
· Abby shared that she is a senior at VBHS.  She said that two weeks ago some of the VBHS YLC students helped to decorate a tree with YLC decorations for the Festival of Trees at the Roberts Building.  She shared that the tree was then auctioned off and the proceeds went to help the Christmas for Kids charity.  
· Abby shared that National Drug Facts week is coming up in January and that the YLC members have a number of activities planned for the High School and Middle School during the month.  She shared that they have other projects planned for the rest of the year too.

· Cierstynn Welcher introduced herself and said that she is a sophomore at VBHS.  She said that she helped other YLC members to decorate the Christmas tree in the park in Keosauqua.  She shared that during National Drug Facts week they will be hanging posters with drug facts in the hallways and passing out empty prescription medication bottles with prescription drug facts and statistics on them.

· Melissa shared that the Harmony YLC members are getting ready for National Drug Facts Week as well.  She said that they will also be hanging posters at the school, they have an ugly facts contest/game that will be played at the school and they will do some posters in the community as well.  

· Lee McIntosh asked the students how prevalent they feel prescription drug abuse is at their school.  Cierstynn said that she does not believe many people are abusing it because it is not popular and she does not see how they can get the medications.  She said she does not think it is available or popular.  Lee asked her what was popular and she said she believes it is tobacco and marijuana.  Abby agreed with her and said there have been issues with students in the past with over the counter meds, but that the school has handled that well and prescription meds are not a problem in Van Buren.  She shared that she feels it should still be addressed to keep it from becoming a problem in the schools.  Lee complimented the YLC members on the great job they are doing by influencing their peers with the positive work they are doing and being good peer role models.  Abby said thank you to the coalition for helping the YLC members by doing the work it does. 
· Rhonda brought up that she had heard that kids are crushing and snorting prescription medications.  Melissa said yes that is something that can be done.  Cierstynn said she thinks it depends on whether or not they are capsules or tablets.  Tom shared that the new capsules are being produced so that they will not be activated once they are exposed to the air so crushing them will not cause them to get high.  He shared a lot of his kids are being changed to these types of medications so that they cannot sell them or misuse them.  Cierstynn shared that this type of abuse scares her because she knows of a situation where someone was put on ADHD meds and it caused them to feel like there were bugs crawling on them and she does not understand why someone would want to feel that way.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: Workplan Report Out 
· Melissa asked for the work groups break out right now, discuss what has been going on and prepare to share with the whole group what has been going on in their groups.

· Hospital Work Group:  Lee shared that this group is waiting on the hospital to hire a new administrator to be able to move forward with their plans.  He shared that Heidi has met with the interim administrator about sharing with the medical staff the new SBIRT program and seeing if they would be interested in using this program.  Kris shared that Heidi had also met with Mindy about the hospital sharing data from the EPIC system with the coalition.  They discussed what data might be beneficial for the coalition to have and Mindy said that she would find out more about this during an upcoming set of trainings she was going to be attending and would let Heidi know when she got back from the training.  
· Drug Free Work Sites:  Melissa shared that she talked with Riverside Plastics about their new drug free policy.  She said that it has been implemented, things are going well, there have been no problems and the supervisor seems comfortable with it and do not need further education at this time.  Melissa said that the coalition has offered that if they do want/need more training it can be done with the help of SEIDA.  Kris shared that Midstates has been identified as a new business to work with and the group is working on identifying one other business to work with this year.  

· Parents:  Ginger shared most of their plan is providing information and education to parents.  She said that Heidi and Kris are doing a lot of this work through the office by distributing information through the post prom committee, sports meetings, etc.  She said they discussed publishing the percentage of parents who signed SAFE Home Pledges and looking at extra recognition for students in three or more extracurricular activities at school.  Melissa asked if the extracurricular participation was already being rewarded at the Van Buren Community Schools.  Dr. Ewell said yes they are rewarding that and they are tracking it for their At Risk Report.  
· Near Peers:  No one was present for this group so they will share at a later time.

· Rhonda asked how businesses are chosen to be helped with the drug free worksites.  Melissa shared that there was a survey done to find out who had them and what kind of policy they had.  So that is looked at and then businesses that do not have a comprehensive policy are then approached to see if they would like help to implement a comprehensive policy at their location.  The other thing that determines if they are chosen is if they are asking for help to setup a program.  

ACTION STEP: Sign up for a work group and participate in the group.  
By Whom: All members

By When: By Next Meeting

	Topic: CADCA Application Reviewers – Need 3 Volunteers
· Melissa shared that some youth have applied to attend the National Youth Leadership Institute in February in Washington D.C. and the coalition needs three volunteers to review the applications and score them to help the coalition choose the youth who will be attending this conference.  Ginger Shaw, Tom Walkup and Susan Frey offered to review the applications.  Melissa shared this would need to be done in the next few weeks.      

ACTION STEP: Volunteers will review and score the applications when Heidi gives them to them
By Whom: Ginger Shaw, Tom Walkup and Susan Frey
By When: When Heidi needs them back 

	Topic: Community Transformation  Grant Update
· Melissa shared this is a grant that is shared between the hospital and board of health.  She said they are getting ready to do some smoke free multi unit housing assessments.  These will start after the first of the year.  The state wants them to assess all of the multi unit housing in the county to determine which ones are smoke free and which ones are not.  Ginger asked if this had been done before.  Melissa shared that it had been done with only low income multi unit housing not all multi unit housing.  She said the idea is to then be able to offer assistance to those that would be interested in putting smoke free policies into place.  So they will assess and then offer support to those needing help with updating policies or putting policies into place.  She said it would include education for the owners/managers on their rights and what they can do to enforce these policies.  Rhonda asked who they will be approaching – owners or tenants.  Melissa said they will be working only directly with owners/managers.  She said the only contact with tenants would be through survey tools.  They will be a resource for the owners/managers.  
ACTION STEP: None

	Other Business:

· Short discussion on Compliance Checks.  Lee said he knows that locally they are planning to do some soon.  Apparently there was one in Douds last night at the grocery store and convenience store.  Members were wondering if it was a local check or a Highway Patrol check.  Susan shared that her daughter was the one checked at the Kwik Stop and that it was very unsettling for her.  She shared that her daughter said that when it happens to you that you have to think about how to handle it and tell the person that they cannot sell to them and it put her in a hot seat.  There was discussion on how that would be hard for a youth.  Melissa shared that is where the merchant training is important for the clerks to attend to have the tools to deal with situations like that with real customers.  


Next Meeting: Tuesday, January 21, 2014 at 2:00 pm at Van Buren County Hospital Community Services Center Conference Room.  (The SAFE Coalition Board will also meet on January 21, 2014 at 1:00 pm at the Community Services Center)
Meeting Adjourned: At 2:30 p.m.
*Meeting minutes are only a summary of the meeting.  For a recording of the full dialogue of the meeting you may contact the coalition office.    
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